Princeto Jersey

NEWS

Vol. VI No. 29

PARENT'S DAY, SUNDAY, APRIL 29th:

9:30 - 12:00 - Sunday School and Church Services

12:45 - Dinner at School or with Parents

1:30 - 3:30 - Teacher's Conferences - by previous appointment only -

3:30 - 5:00 - PARENT'S MEETING - Mr. Wm. Lanning, President, Board of Trustees.

Mr. Donald Bryant, "Europe in 62-63?"; and Mr. Lauren Rhine,

"Curriculum in 62-63"; Selections by the Concert and Resident Choirs;

a w hanie.

5:45 - FATHER-SON DINNER, speaker - Mr. Clifferd Spiller, President of the Father's Assoc. of The Hun School.

6:00 - MOTHER'S DINNER, Nassau Inn, speaker - Mrs. Bruce McClellan,
Headmaster's wife, The Lawrenceville School. Mothers will be taken
to Nassau Inn in "The Schoolhouse on Wheels".

7:00 - Study Hall

8:00 - All meetings over, bus returns to School, time to say "goodbye".

ASSOCIATION FOR THE PREVENTION OF SWELLED HEADS - The following choirboys will submit to the "Rite of The Submerged Soloist" Sunday afternoon: Cary Lyon, Tommy Friedman, James Powers, Nat Wordell, Bruce Kerekes, John Hanriot, Woody Dixon, Alan Tucker, John Kelsall, Charles Danner, David Soper, Curt Jeschke, Jim Bellanca, David Huggins, Robert Kroshefsky, Bob Withum, Kenny Wilson, and Rick Funk.

SUMMER CAMP is now one-half full. Registrations are being received every day. A new playing field has been levelled and seeded for camp use this summer. It will be our largest field - app. 100'x300'. Work will begin on the tennis court within the next ten days. Our swimming pool will be opened before school closes to permit some early "dips" if our weather remains warm.

CHARLES DANNER celebrated his 14th birthday on Thursday, April 19th. Cake was enjoyed by all - Charles "enjoyed" the special treat by Mr. Bryant, Mr. Wolfe and Mr. Haley.

"THANK YOU" - is due to many parents: ... Mrs. Crosby has been coming to the school almost once a week and typing; Mrs. Yaches and Mrs. Ster spent a day "stuffing" envelopes this past week; we had bananas for breakfast through the courtesy of Mr. & Mrs. Yaches (this has not been the first time this year); our activity club leaders (now ended because of the Spring outdoor program) who faithfully came each week were: Mr. Wm. Gerhartz, Mr. Wm. Kelner, Mr. James Crosby, Mrs. Crosby, Mrs. Pat Jones, Mrs. Rhine, Mr. Bryant, and Mr. and Mrs. Wolfe. Mrs. Gerhartz comes to School each Wednesday evening to fold and address the weekly "Newsletter." The performance of each one of these tasks is a real service to the school.

CAMPUS CLEAN-UP DAY was held on Thursday, April 26th. The Intramural Teams chose a certain area of the campus and vigorously went to work. Judges for choosing the team doing the best job were: Mr. Jones, Mr. Bryant, and Mr. Rhine.

CONCERTS this next week will be given on Tuesday, May 1st at the Arthur Johnson School in Clark, N.J. and on Friday evening in Maplewood, N.J. for the Maplewood Women's Club.